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The District issued Request for Qualification 20-07-25 seeking General Contractors.  The solicitation was 
issued as a cooperative contract for SAVE, the Strategic Alliance for Volume Expenditures.  This 
cooperative is made up of school districts, cities, counties, and other public entities.  A survey of 
members documented an annual spend of $18 million per year.  With this volume, it was noted that the 
award would be to at least three but no more than five firms.  Projects have a maximum limit of no more 
than one (1) million dollars per project. 

The RFQ was posted at AZPurchasing.org.  The District received thirteen Statements of Qualifications.  
One firm was determined to be non-responsive.  The Evaluation Committee met on March 5th and again 
on March 6th to read and score each response.  The Committee was made up of our Director of Facilities, 
an administrative assistant, a procurement specialist from WEST-Mec, an architect with the firm One 
Architecture, and a representative from Rytan Construction.   

The Evaluation Committee short-listed six firms move to the second level of the process which was to 
submit responses to RFP 20-08-25 for Technical Proposals and sealed cost information.  These six firms 
were to respond by March 31, 2020 at 10:00 AM.  Because of the COVID 19 pandemic, firms were asked 
to place their responses on a chair, call a number and someone would come out and timestamp and accept 
their response.  Six responses were received by 10:00 AM and the same Evaluation Committee assembled 
to review the responses.  After scoring the responses, the cost envelopes were opened.  The Cost Points 
were distributed by formula.   

Danson Construction, LLC was one of four firms awarded.  Congratulations Danson. 

 


